


 

 

 
14. EMPLOYEE REPRESENTATIVE COMMENTS (OPTIONAL) 

A) FACULTY 
B) ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF 
C) CLASSIFIED STAFF      DISCUSSION 

15. BOARD COMMENTS 
16. ANNOUNCEMENT OF NEXT REGULAR BOARD MEETING (1-13-2025) BOARD CHAIR FRINTZ 
17. ADJOURNMENT        BOARD CHAIR FRINTZ 

 
 
Board Packet should be available to the public upon request through Andrea Dodson at adodson@senmc.edu or 
575-234-9211. 
 
If you are an individual with a disability who is in need of a reader, amplifier, qualified sign language interpreter, or 
any other form of auxiliary aid or service to attend or participate in the hearing or meeting, please contact the 
Southeast New Mexico College in Carlsbad, New Mexico at 575-234-9200 at least one week prior to the meeting or 
as soon as possible. Public documents, including the agenda and minutes, can be provided in various accessible 
formats. Please contact the Office of Southeast New Mexico College if a summary or other type of accessible 
format is needed. 
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Updates for December 2024 



 

 

Southeast New Mexico College  
VPAA’s Office 
1500 University Drive 
Carlsbad, NM 88220 
(575) 234-9200, Fax: (575) 885-4951 

 

Board of Trustee – VPAA report – December 2024 

 
• Updates from the Fire Science/EMT department – Robert Trautner 

 
Last month’s report mentioned that four out of five students passed the National Registry EMT exam 
at the SENMC Testing Center. The fifth student was able to pass the exam on their second attempt, 
resulting in 100% pass rate for our students. Taking the exam here on our campus was also a new 
treat. 
 with the Learning Technology Center for an EMT Prep Camp held on 

December 5, 2024 for all students preparing for the National Registry EMT testing. The CFD 8-week 
EMT Intermediate class tested at ENMU-Roswell on their skills on December 6 and 7. 

 
• Updates from the Health Clinic – Candace Byers 

 
The Health Clinic has now seen enough patients to request our final inspection, and that inspection is 
pending. It is an unannounced inspection, so there is no timeline in place as of now. 
 

• 



Human Resources Report - December 2024
Report Generated: December 3, 2024



Current Vacancies Job Title
Faculty:

Adjunct, Surgical Technology
Instructor or Assistant Professor, Electrical Technology
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